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(CFR), this document provides the 
public notice that by a document 
received on June 11, 2013, the Terminal 
Railroad Association of St. Louis 
(TRRA), has petitioned the Federal 
Railroad Administration (FRA) for a 
waiver of compliance from certain 
provisions of the Federal railroad safety 
regulations contained at 49 CFR Part 
232, Brake System Safety Standards for 
Freight and Other Non-Passenger Trains 
and Equipment; End-of-Train Devices. 
FRA assigned the petition Docket 
Number FRA–2013–0069. 

Specifically, TRRA seeks a permanent 
waiver of compliance from 49 CFR 
232.215, Transfer train brake tests, for 
train BNSF BNORE when empty and 
departing the US Steel Granite City 
Works (the Works) located at Granite 
City, IL. Title 49 CFR 232.215 defines 
the brake test that shall be performed on 
trains that travel between a point of 
origin and a point of final destination 
not exceeding 20 miles. TRRA’s reasons 
for its petition are the unsafe walking 
conditions at the Works’ Tracks 27–31 
and the potential of injury to TRRA 
employees. The condition cannot be 
corrected due to the large amount of ore 
pellets left after each train. Waiver of 
the transfer train brake test will prevent 
employees from having to walk in an 
unsafe area. 

The BNSF BNORE train, once 
emptied, travels from the Works to a 
location between 22nd and 25th Streets, 
a distance of 2.95 miles over U.S. Steel 
industrial track, TRRA track, and 
Norfolk Southern Railway track. 

TRRA therefore proposes an 
alternative compliance: When the train 
doubles up and departs the Works, the 
train’s crew will perform an inspection 
mandated by 49 CFR 232.211, Class III 
brake tests—train line continuity 
inspection, and will perform a roll-by 
inspection. When the train is spotted to 
an outbound track between 22nd and 
25th Streets, an inspection compliant 
with 49 CFR 232.205, Class I brake 
test—initial terminal inspection, will be 
performed. 

A copy of the petition, as well as any 
written communications concerning the 
petition, is available for review online at 
www.regulations.gov and in person at 
the U.S. Department of Transportation’s 
(DOT) Docket Operations Facility, 1200 
New Jersey Ave. SE., W12–140, 
Washington, DC 20590. The Docket 
Operations Facility is open from 9 a.m. 
to 5 p.m., Monday through Friday, 
except Federal Holidays. 

Interested parties are invited to 
participate in these proceedings by 
submitting written views, data, or 
comments. FRA does not anticipate 
scheduling a public hearing in 

connection with these proceedings since 
the facts do not appear to warrant a 
hearing. If any interested party desires 
an opportunity for oral comment, they 
should notify FRA, in writing, before 
the end of the comment period and 
specify the basis for their request. 

All communications concerning these 
proceedings should identify the 
appropriate docket number and may be 
submitted by any of the following 
methods: 

• Web site: http:// 
www.regulations.gov. Follow the online 
instructions for submitting comments. 

• Fax: 202–493–2251. 
• Mail: Docket Operations Facility, 

U.S. Department of Transportation, 1200 
New Jersey Avenue SE., W12–140, 
Washington, DC 20590. 

• Hand Delivery: 1200 New Jersey 
Avenue SE., Room W12–140, 
Washington, DC 20590, between 9 a.m. 
and 5 p.m., Monday through Friday, 
except Federal Holidays. 

Communications received by 
September 19, 2013 will be considered 
by FRA before final action is taken. 
Comments received after that date will 
be considered as far as practicable. 

Anyone is able to search the 
electronic form of any written 
communications and comments 
received into any of our dockets by the 
name of the individual submitting the 
comment (or signing the document, if 
submitted on behalf of an association, 
business, labor union, etc.). See http:// 
www.regulations.gov/#!privacyNotice 
for the privacy notice of regulations.gov 
or interested parties may review DOT’s 
complete Privacy Act Statement in the 
Federal Register published on April 11, 
2000 (65 FR 19477). 

Robert C. Lauby, 
Deputy Associate Administrator for 
Regulatory and Legislative Operations. 
[FR Doc. 2013–18829 Filed 8–5–13; 8:45 am] 
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Federal Railroad Administration 

[Docket Number FRA–2013–0077] 

Petition for Waiver of Compliance 

In accordance with Part 211 of Title 
49 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR), 
this document provides the public 
notice that by a document dated July 16, 
2013, the Association of American 
Railroads (AAR) has petitioned the 
Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) 
for a waiver of compliance from certain 
provisions of the Federal railroad safety 
regulations contained at 49 CFR 

215.127(c)(1). FRA assigned the petition 
Docket Number FRA–2013–0077. 

AAR has requested a waiver from the 
provisions of 49 CFR 215.127 that state 
that a railroad may not place or 
continue in service a car if an end of car 
cushioning unit is leaking clearly 
formed droplets. In its petition for relief, 
AAR has submitted a technical report 
that indicates that a unit condition 
indicator (UCI) may be a better way to 
determine the actual performance of a 
unit rather than clearly formed droplets. 
AAR requests a 3-year test period during 
which it may be shown that end of car 
cushioning units that are leaking 
droplets should be permitted to 
continue in service if cushion UCIs 
indicate that the unit is not defective. 

A copy of the petition, as well as any 
written communications concerning the 
petition, is available for review online at 
www.regulations.gov and in person at 
the Department of Transportation’s 
(DOT) Docket Operations Facility, 1200 
New Jersey Avenue SE., W12–140, 
Washington, DC 20590. The Docket 
Operations Facility is open from 9 a.m. 
to 5 p.m., Monday through Friday, 
except Federal Holidays. 

Interested parties are invited to 
participate in these proceedings by 
submitting written views, data, or 
comments. FRA does not anticipate 
scheduling a public hearing in 
connection with these proceedings since 
the facts do not appear to warrant a 
hearing. If any interested party desires 
an opportunity for oral comment, they 
should notify FRA, in writing, before 
the end of the comment period and 
specify the basis for their request. 

All communications concerning these 
proceedings should identify the 
appropriate docket number and may be 
submitted by any of the following 
methods: 

• Web site: http:// 
www.regulations.gov/. Follow the online 
instructions for submitting comments. 

• Fax: 202–493–2251. 
• Mail: Docket Operations Facility, 

U.S. Department of Transportation, 1200 
New Jersey Avenue SE., W12–140, 
Washington, DC 20590. 

• Hand Delivery: 1200 New Jersey 
Avenue SE., Room W12–140, 
Washington, DC 20590, between 9 a.m. 
and 5 p.m., Monday through Friday, 
except Federal Holidays. 

Communications received by October 
15, 2013, will be considered by FRA 
before final action is taken. Comments 
received after that date will be 
considered as far as practicable. 

Anyone is able to search the 
electronic form of any written 
communications and comments 
received into any of our dockets by the 
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name of the individual submitting the 
comment (or signing the document, if 
submitted on behalf of an association, 
business, labor union, etc.). See http:// 
www.regulations.gov/#!privacyNotice 
for the privacy notice of regulations.gov 
or interested parties may review DOT’s 
complete Privacy Act Statement in the 
Federal Register published on April 11, 
2000 (65 FR 19477). 

Robert C. Lauby, 
Deputy Associate Administrator for 
Regulatory and Legislative Operations. 
[FR Doc. 2013–18827 Filed 8–5–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4910–06–P 

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

Maritime Administration 

[Docket No. MARAD–2013 0091] 

Requested Administrative Waiver of 
the Coastwise Trade Laws: Vessel 
SERENITY; Invitation for Public 
Comments 

AGENCY: Maritime Administration, 
Department of Transportation. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: As authorized by 46 U.S.C. 
12121, the Secretary of Transportation, 
as represented by the Maritime 
Administration (MARAD), is authorized 
to grant waivers of the U.S.-build 
requirement of the coastwise laws under 
certain circumstances. A request for 
such a waiver has been received by 
MARAD. The vessel, and a brief 
description of the proposed service, is 
listed below. 
DATES: Submit comments on or before 
September 5, 2013. 
ADDRESSES: Comments should refer to 
docket number MARAD–2013–0091. 
Written comments may be submitted by 
hand or by mail to the Docket Clerk, 
U.S. Department of Transportation, 
Docket Operations, M–30, West 
Building Ground Floor, Room W12–140, 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE., 
Washington, DC 20590. You may also 
send comments electronically via the 
Internet at http://www.regulations.gov. 
All comments will become part of this 
docket and will be available for 
inspection and copying at the above 
address between 10 a.m. and 5 p.m., 
E.T., Monday through Friday, except 
federal holidays. An electronic version 
of this document and all documents 
entered into this docket is available on 
the World Wide Web at http:// 
www.regulations.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Linda Williams, U.S. Department of 
Transportation, Maritime 

Administration, 1200 New Jersey 
Avenue SE., Room W23–453, 
Washington, DC 20590. Telephone 202– 
366–0903, Email 
Linda.Williams@dot.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: As 
described by the applicant the intended 
service of the vessel SERENITY is: 

Intended Commercial Use of Vessel: 
‘‘Coastwise charters, Sight seeing tours, 
sunset and overnight cruises. Extend 
geographic area of current waiver.’’ 

Geographic Region: ‘‘Maine, 
Massachusetts, Connecticut, Rhode 
Island, New York, New Jersey, 
Delaware, Maryland, Virginia, 
Washington, DC, North Carolina, South 
Carolina, Georgia, Florida, Louisiana, 
Mississippi, Alabama, and Texas.’’ 

The complete application is given in 
DOT docket MARAD–2013–0091 at 
http://www.regulations.gov. Interested 
parties may comment on the effect this 
action may have on U.S. vessel builders 
or businesses in the U.S. that use U.S.- 
flag vessels. If MARAD determines, in 
accordance with 46 U.S.C. 12121 and 
MARAD’s regulations at 46 CFR Part 
388, that the issuance of the waiver will 
have an unduly adverse effect on a U.S.- 
vessel builder or a business that uses 
U.S.-flag vessels in that business, a 
waiver will not be granted. Comments 
should refer to the docket number of 
this notice and the vessel name in order 
for MARAD to properly consider the 
comments. Comments should also state 
the commenter’s interest in the waiver 
application, and address the waiver 
criteria given in § 388.4 of MARAD’s 
regulations at 46 CFR Part 388. 

Privacy Act 

Anyone is able to search the 
electronic form of all comments 
received into any of our dockets by the 
name of the individual submitting the 
comment (or signing the comment, if 
submitted on behalf of an association, 
business, labor union, etc.). You may 
review DOT’s complete Privacy Act 
Statement in the Federal Register 
published on April 11, 2000 (Volume 
65, Number 70; Pages 19477–78). 

Dated: July 30, 2013. 
By Order of the Maritime Administrator. 

Julie P. Agarwal, 
Secretary, Maritime Administration. 
[FR Doc. 2013–18967 Filed 8–5–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4910–81–P 

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

Maritime Administration 

[Docket No. MARAD–2013 0089] 

Requested Administrative Waiver of 
the Coastwise Trade Laws: Vessel 
LARGO LOOKER; Invitation for Public 
Comments 

AGENCY: Maritime Administration, 
Department of Transportation. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: As authorized by 46 U.S.C. 
12121, the Secretary of Transportation, 
as represented by the Maritime 
Administration (MARAD), is authorized 
to grant waivers of the U.S.-build 
requirement of the coastwise laws under 
certain circumstances. A request for 
such a waiver has been received by 
MARAD. The vessel, and a brief 
description of the proposed service, is 
listed below. 
DATES: Submit comments on or before 
September 5, 2013. 
ADDRESSES: Comments should refer to 
docket number MARAD–2013–0089. 
Written comments may be submitted by 
hand or by mail to the Docket Clerk, 
U.S. Department of Transportation, 
Docket Operations, M–30, West 
Building Ground Floor, Room W12–140, 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE, 
Washington, DC 20590. You may also 
send comments electronically via the 
Internet at http://www.regulations.gov. 
All comments will become part of this 
docket and will be available for 
inspection and copying at the above 
address between 10 a.m. and 5 p.m., 
E.T., Monday through Friday, except 
federal holidays. An electronic version 
of this document and all documents 
entered into this docket is available on 
the World Wide Web at http:// 
www.regulations.gov. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Linda Williams, U.S. Department of 
Transportation, Maritime 
Administration, 1200 New Jersey 
Avenue SE., Room W23–453, 
Washington, DC 20590. Telephone 202– 
366–0903, Email 
Linda.Williams@dot.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: As 
described by the applicant the intended 
service of the vessel LARGO LOOKER 
is: 

Intended Commercial Use Of Vessel: 
‘‘Glass bottom boat tour’’. 

Geographic Region: ‘‘Florida’’. 
The complete application is given in 

DOT docket MARAD–2013–0089 at 
http://www.regulations.gov. Interested 
parties may comment on the effect this 
action may have on U.S. vessel builders 
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